SUNSHINE CANYON LANDFILL

LOCAL ENFORCEMENT AGENCY
14747 San Fernando Road
Sylmar, California 91324

September 5, 2013

Ms. Becky Bendikson, President

Sunshine Canyon Landfill Community Advisory Committee
11862 Balboa Boulevard Suite 631

Granada Hills, CA 91344

Dear Ms. Bendikson:

Subject: Recent Actions Taken by the Sunshine Canyon Landfill Local
Enforcement Agency Board of Directors

This is to provide you with information on certain actions taken during the August
29, 2013 meeting of the Sunshine Canyon Landfill Local Enforcement Agency
Board of Directors (Board), the Board passed a motion requesting two actions
regarding the Recommendations of the Interagency Task Force on Odors at the
Sunshine Canyon Landfill. The Board also instructed the SCL LEA regarding a
request by the Sunshine Canyon Landfill Community Advisory Committee

(SCL CAC).

The Interagency Recommendations Report was discussed as Iltem #6 on the
Board Agenda. After the report and discussion by the Board a motion was made
and passed requesting that the 19 recommendations included in the report be
placed in a table and a responsible agency or agencies be identified with each
recommendation for investigation by that agency for further enforcement action.
This table and follow up actions by each agency should be discussed at the next
meeting of the Task Force.

Second, the South Coast Air Quality Management District incorporate the
recommendations that are within their purview into any future revised Stipulated
Order of Abatement with Republic Services at the Sunshine Canyon Landfill.

In response to the motion, Mr. Mohsen Nazemi of SCAQMD requested that the
Board motion include all agencies to implement recommendations within their
purview. | agreed to check with legal counsel on sending a similar letter to all
other partner agencies.
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Additionally, an item discussing the SCL CAC'’s interest in funding an enhanced
waste characterization study was reported to the Board. The Board instructed
the SCL LEA to create an agenda item and provide a written proposal and the
various roles and responsibilities to the Board at the next meeting.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Regards,
W%Program Manager
SCL LEA

C. Mohsen Nazemi, SCAQMD
Cindy Chen, LA County Health
Ly Lam, City Planning Department
Maria Masis, LA County Regional Planning
Emiko Thompson, LA County Department of Public Works



